
Lettermen Say 
Traditions Due 
To Rule Again 

Long-forgotten University tra- 

ditions” will be enforced again 
this year by members of the 

Order of the “O” in the week 
before Homecoming, members de- 
cided Wednesday noon at their 
first meeting of the year. 

Traditions were enforced last 
year, and persons caught violat- 

ing them were summoned to the 
law school steps and “hacked” 
for their impudence. Among pun- 
ishable acts last year were smok- 
ing on the old campus, walking 
on the Oregon seal in front of 
Villard, and wearing the wrong 
“class pants.” Freshmen were re- 

quired to wear rooters’ lids all 
week. \ 

“We really hope to make this a 

big week,” Jim Rathbun, presi- 
dent of the Order, said Wednes- 
day. “After last year’s experi- 
ment which turned out so suc- 

cessfully, I feel sure we can put 
it over.” 

Gerald Huestis was appointed 
chairman of the Order of the “O” 
alumni banquet, set for Novem- 
ber 29. Bill Carney was elected 
vice-president of the organization, 
and Hank Anderson was elected 
secretary. 

Members initiated John Buhalo, 
Henry Bums, Nick Begleries, Bill 
Hammel, Bill Beifuss, Homer 
Thomas, and Bob McKinney. 

Radio to Spur 
Debate League 

In ofder to Introduce and pro- 
mote the High School Debate 
league a series of weekly broad- 
casts will be given over KOAC 
teach Wednesday from 3 to 3:30 
p.m. 

The broadcasts will consist of 
talks on the various phases of the 
debate question by professors of 
the speech department. 

This year’s schedule follows: 
October 1, Professor Marvin 
Krenk explained the function of 
the debate league; October 8, Re- 
search on the Debate Question, 
Professor Kirt E. Montgomery; 
October 15, Organizing the De- 

bate Case, Professor W. A. Dahl- 

berg; October 22, Discussion and 
Debate, Professor John Casteel. 

Professor Krenk is in charge of 
the league. The subject for this 

year’s debate is "Should Oregon 
Adopt the Sales Tax.” 

Employment Problems 
Fail to Stump Dr. Breen 

Professor Quirinus Breen, as- 

sistant professor of social science 
and history, has been experienc- 
ing non-employment problems. 

Before fall term opened Pro- 
fessor Breen had four graduate 
students to assist him. National 
emergencies and government pri- 
orities intervened, however, and 
Williams Clemes was claimed Dy 
the farm security administration 
program; Keith Rinehart was 

transferred to the University of 
California at Berkeley for educa- 
tional work, and Freeman Hol- 
mer’s services were requested by 
the government at Salem. 

The opening day of school was 

approaching, and Professor Breen 

was left with only one assistant. 
After some difficulty, he succeed- 
ed in securing three other assist- 

ants: Daniel Koch, 1941 cum 

laude graduate student of Albany 
college; John Cavanagh, past 
Oregon student body vice-presi- 
dent, and Maxwell Morris. 

National defense may not be up 
to the anticipated results, but 
Professor Breen has at least done 
his part. 

Rifle Class Startled 
By Falling Building 

Captain Harvey Blythe’s wom- 

ens rifle class shuddered witn ap- 

prehension as the ominous creak 

of rending timbers filled the 

ROTC target range and one of 

the beams supporting the roof 

split. 
The girls, unable to keep fir- 

ing, could only huddle in mute 

terror as the roof of the barracks 

settled a full three inches. 

While the aged and rickety 
building is still intact, it is very 

probable that the roof may con- 

tinue to settle and assume the 
sort of skyline made famous by 
swaybacked horses. 

Colonel R. M. Lyon, head of 
the military science department, 
said th^.t the cause of the acci- 
dent has not been determined. 
There are rumors of sabotage, 
however, as well as the possibil- 
ity that some feminine marksman 
may have sent a stray bullet into 
the timber unknowingly. 

Dean Jewell to Speak 
At Teacher Meetings 

J. R. Jewell, dean of the school 
of education, will be a visiting 
speaker at Washington and Idaho 

meetings of the State Teachers 
associations the week of October 
20. 

Dean Jewell will speak on 

“The Teachers’ Critical Respon- 
sibility.” In this talk he will 
stress the importance of the de- 

velopment of an appreciation for 
the things learned. Second topic 
he will discuss will be “Revolt 

Against Civilization.” 
He will address the Washington 

meetings in Yakima October 20, 
and in Seattle October 22. He will 

speak in Idaho at Boise October 

24, and at Twin Falls October 25. 
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WAA Sponsors 
Freshman Tea 

Freshmen and new girls will 

have their chance to meet out- 

standing women on the campus 
at a tea sponsored by the Wo- 

men’s Athletic association in the 

alumni hall in Gerlinger today. 
A skit entitled “W.A.A. in Lat- 

er Life” will be presented by 
Robin Nelson at 4:15 o’clock, af- 

ter which refreshments will be 

served. 

Chairmen of the committees 

assisting Barbara Hampson, who 

is in charge, are: Helen Holden, 
decorations; Frances McCarty 
and Mary Jane Terry, refresh- 

ments; Barbara Lee Jacobs, invi- 

tations; Marge Dibble, reception; 
Mary Ellen Smith, publicity; El- 

sie Brownell, clean-up. 
The receiving line will include 

Dean of Women Hazel P. Schwer- 
ing, Assistant Dean of Women 

Alice B. Macduff, Miss Janet 
Smith, Mrs. Elizabeth DeCou, 
Mrs. Donald M. Erb, and Mrs. 
Frederick M. Hunter. 

Outstanding campus women to 
be introduced are: Lois Nordling, 
Hope Hughes, Elizabeth Steed, 
Ruth Hall, Marge Dibble, Rhoda 

Harkson, Nancy Riesch, Billie 

Christenson, Helen Angel, Wini 

Green, Bette Morfitt, Miss War- 
rine Eastburn, and Mrs. Corrine 
Nelson. 

Kwamas Add Member 
Beverly Padgham, sophomore 

in the school of law, was tapped 
Tuesday night into Kwama, wo- 

men’s sophomore service honor- 

ary. A vacancy in the honorary 
was created when Grace Babbit 
failed to return to school at the 

University this fall. 
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Introducing 
Lusanda 

Miraculous new series of 

body cosmetics. Designed to 

give your body the same lov- 

ing care you spend on your 
face. In white bottles, simple 
and beautiful as a Greek 

sculptor's dream. Among the 

cosmetics are: Body Sachet, 
Foam Bath, and Body Co- 

logne. Price $1.25 to $3.50. 

Tiffany-Davis 
Drug Co. 

8th and Willamette 

Scheduling Suggested 
To Remedy Conflicts 

The personnel office announced 

yesterday that all scheduled 

events of organizations, clubs or 

other groups, should be made 
clear on their schedule so that no 

further mix-ups will occur such 
as the three events taking place 
in one night last Thursday. A 

calendar of all campus events is 

kept at this office to take care 

of these situations. 
To have meetings or events of 

any kind scheduled, call 245 on 

the University exchange and 
state the date, place, and time. 

YWCA Announces 

Soph Commissions 
Members of the YWCA sopho- 

more commission as announced 

by President Betty Kincaid in- 
clude a representative from ev- 

ery women’s living organization 
on the campus. 

They are as follows: Elizabeth 

Hecht, Phyllis Collier, Jane Alice 

Pengra, Beverly Padgham, Mari- 

lyn Campbell, Norma Baker, Lu- 
ella Mullen, Audrey Rial, Virginia 
Gilmore, Stephani Peterson, Eve- 

leyn Mitchell, Sue Sawyer, Nancy 
Ames, Jean Schneider, Babs Du 

Puy, Majolanie Le Beck, Doris 

Jones, Lee Montgomery, and 

Joyce Addis. 

Caswell Directs ^ 

Boy Scout Drive 
“Back a Boy” is the slogan of 

the Boy Scout finance campaign 
this year, according to Professor 

A. E. Caswell, who is in charge of 

the drive, replacing the late Dean 

Stafford. 

The cost of Scout work for 

one boy for a year is $8. The 

Lane county quota to support 
Scout activities for 610 boys in 

41 troops and cub packs totals 

$6,500. 
The following staff members, 

composing the committee to so- 

licit funds for the Boy Scouts, are 

Professor Caswell, Harvey 
Blythe, Quirinus Breen, N. H. 
Cornish, F. A. Cuthbert, E. E. 
DeCou, Wendell Gray, Howard 
Hobson, C. G. Howard, A. L. 
Lomax, E. H. Moore, W. D. 
Smith, George Turnbull, Rex 
Underwood, and L. O. Wright. 

Vent Named Assistant 
Herbert Vent, who was a grad- 

uate studnt at the University 
last year, will act as graduate as- 

sistant in the geography departs 
ment this year. He is working 
for his master’s degree in geog- 
raphy. He replaces Wilbur Green- 

up, who is now doing survey work 
for the government on the coast, 
near Taft. 

Another Shipment of These 

Fast Selling 

*Coacher9 
COATS 

C.90 

All weather knock- 

abouts that are on the 

campus required list 

for dashing about be- 

tween classes—or just 
gadding. 

Water repellant gab- 
ardine with gay plaid 
lining, zipper fly 
front, handy pockets, 
sizes 12 to 20. 

Broadway and Willamette Ph. 2701 


